

## <u>Parables</u>

Parables were stories that Jesus told with a meaning. Jesus was an amazing storyteller and these stories were linked to the everyday lives of his listeners. These stories (parables) were about the Kingdom of God; they showed people how to behave, how to treat others and how to pray.

## Key Words

parable	A short story with a meaning.
compassion	Think about how someone else is feeling; put yourself in their shoes.
endurance	To keep going, even when things are hard.
forgiveness	To let go of anger towards someone.
hope	Christians are a confident that God is faithful and will finish what He started.
thankfulness	Being content and saying thank you for what you have.
peace	Living well together; being free; quiet and calm.

### The Parable of the Good Samaritan

Who is your neighbour? Write a list below of the people who you think are your neighbours

#### Read from the Bible Matthew Luke 10: 25-37

Jesus said to him, "Then go and do the same thing he did!"

#### Watch a video of the story

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/clips/zcyr87h



<sup>&</sup>quot;Teacher, what must I do to get life forever?"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>26</sup> Jesus said to him, "What is written in the law? What do you read there?"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>27</sup> The man answered, "Love the Lord your God. Love him with all your heart, all your soul, all your strength, and all your mind." Also, "You must love your neighbour as you love yourself."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>28</sup> Jesus said to him, "Your answer is right. Do this and you will have life forever."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>29</sup> But the man wanted to show that the way he was living was right. So he said to Jesus, "And who is my neighbour?"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>30</sup> To answer this question, Jesus said, "A man was going down the road from Jerusalem to Jericho. Some robbers attacked him. They tore off his clothes and beat him. Then they left him lying there, almost dead. <sup>31</sup> It happened that a Jewish priest was going down that road. When the priest saw the man, he walked by on the other side of the road. <sup>32</sup> Next, a Levite came there. He went over and looked at the man. Then he walked by on the other side of the road. <sup>33</sup> Then a Samaritan travelling down the road came to where the hurt man was lying. He saw the man and felt very sorry for him. <sup>34</sup> The Samaritan went to him and poured olive oil and wine on his wounds and bandaged them. He put the hurt man on his own donkey and took him to an inn. At the inn, the Samaritan took care of him. <sup>35</sup> The next day, the Samaritan brought out two silver coins and gave them to the innkeeper. The Samaritan said, 'Take care of this man. If you spend more money on him, I will pay it back to you when I come again.'"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>36</sup> Then Jesus said, "Which one of these three men do you think was a neighbour to the man who was attacked by the robbers?"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>37</sup> The teacher of the law answered, "The one who helped him."

## Look the pictures below. Who are the goodies? Who are the baddies?







What is happening in the pictures below?

How do the people feel?









Christians believe that charitable work is one way of loving your neighbour. Look at the following website:

https://www.toilettwinning.org/



What does this charity do?

Who does the charity help?

What could you do to help your neighbours or make a difference in their lives? Write or draw your ideas

# Activity ideas for children in Reception Class

Do something kind to help mummy and daddy .



Make and use play dough story characters



Create collages for characters and parts of the stories.



Use soft toys to retell the stories.



Use toys and household items to make story bags.



Make finger or stick puppets

